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Decision-making procedure within the Association 
 
iMBRA defines itself as a 21st century World Organisation, meaning that all decision-making 
procedures serve the main goal of being effective, professional and supporting the future of 
our sport. 
 
Proposals can be made in two ways: 
 
1) To be voted on at World Championships by member federations.  Proposals must be 
submitted to iMBRA via the countries representative at least two months before a World 
Championship.  Proposals received will be published prior to the World Championship to be 
considered by all iMBRA members.  The proposals will be voted on at the members meeting 
held at the World Championship.  Each country in attendance at the meeting will receive 
one vote.  Following the vote any proposals that have been adopted will be implemented by 
the committee prior to the start of the following racing season. 
 
2) Submitted independently from the World Championships to be voted on by the iMBRA 
committee.  Proposals can be submitted to iMBRA by individuals and/or member 
federations.  Proposals must be submitted by the 1st February.  Any proposals made after 1st 
February can only be considered and if adopted become effective from 1st January the 
following year.   
 
All proposals must be submitted in writing via email to: contact.imbra@gmail.com 
 
Proposals received independently from the World Championships will be considered and 
voted upon as follows:  
 
1) Committee Vote (straight forward committee vote, YES or NO) 

The Committee is the general managing body of iMBRA and has the right to decide 
which proposals are in the best interests of iMBRA and therefore should be 
implemented.   

 
2) A committee member indicates the need to involve member federations in the decision-
making process.  The committee will vote on whether to postpone decision-making until the 
next members meeting, or in very urgent cases initiate an online voting process. 
 
3) Should the vote carry from point 2, the decision will be made by the member federations 
at the next members meeting or via online voting.  Online voting will have a clear deadline 
(set by the Treasurer) and the simple majority of votes received before the deadline will be 
decisive.  Online voting can be done via emails, or other reliable online voting platforms. 
 
 


